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Our Lady of the Missions Primary School Parent Council

Minutes of Meeting

26th March 2015

Present
G. Boyle, A. Forsyth, C. Jamieson, M. O'Reilly, J. Heraghty, J. Taggart, E. Holland, Cllr Wallace, C. McLaughlin, K. Kelly, C. McCudden, C. Bowes, J. Harkins, R. Spooner, P. Hessett, G. Singh, G. Devenney, J. McGrotty
 
Apologies
S. Morrison, Cllr Robertson, F. McKean, M. Moore, M-C. Darroch, Cllr Fletcher, M. Cluckie
In attendance
A. Thomson
Approval of the Minutes for the December 2014 Meeting
Proposed- G. Boyle
Seconded- C. McLaughlin
Sub-groups
Food
A survey had been carried out at Parents Evenings regarding school lunches. 115 questionnaires were completed. After a preliminary analysis, it appears that around half of parents would like more information about the food on offer and roughly the same proportion are not satisfied with the food. It was suggested that this broad survey should be followed up with a more focused questionnaire and that perhaps some liaison with other Parent Councils could be arranged. C. Jamieson suggested that this could be linked in with the Pupil Council Health Committee. 
Traffic
G. Boyle explained that bulletins had been issued and signs had been posted and that as a result parking issues on the access road to the cages have improved. Some parents, however, are continuing to park on the access road to the overflow car park. A bulletin is being prepared with particular focus on the traffic problems at the junior school. G. Boyle had spoken with the campus police officer who has said that they will endorse the school's traffic bulletins, for example by including the police logo on them. 
G. Bhatti noted the problems on Woodfarm Road where cars are parking on both sides of the road and causing congestion. P. Hessett asked whether those cars could be booked by the police for obstruction. G. Boyle replied that the police had been encouraged to visit the school but that the only time so far the campus police officer had been able to come was during the day when the problem is not as severe. However, the PC continues to be in contact with the campus police officer to work with her.
K. Kelly asked where people can actually park at the junior department. G. Boyle explained that there is plenty of parking in the streets around the junior department. C. Jamieson noted that there is a car park available behind Woodfarm school which is often empty. 
C. McLaughlin asked what percentage of pupils walk to school. G. Boyle replied that the number of children walking or cycling to school is below the national average. C. McLaughlin suggested that if the council were to provide transport or perhaps arrange some form of walking bus then this could improve the situation. 
C. McCudden noted that the school bus is very expensive but that it is a good option for working parents. P. Hessett suggested that perhaps children could pay to use the school buses if they are not full. C. Jamieson explained that privilege passes had been used in the past as a way of allocating bus passes to fill up the empty spaces on the school buses. 
J. Heraghty said that perhaps parents could be informed that buses can be used to drop children at stops other than the one closest to their homes, eg at a grandparent's house.
C. McCudden suggested that the numbers of children cycling to school might increase if a dry and secure bike shelter were available. 
Cllr Wallace said that traffic was a problem in most schools and that ERC had received an award from COSLA for its efforts in promoting the use of bikes as transport to school. He added that significant resources would be required to provide additional parking. He suggested that the traffic sub-group should liaise with the council. He also noted that there is a planned extension to the Woodfarm Education Centre and that £40,000 has been allocated to expand the overflow car park in some way. 
A. Thomson drew attention to a recurring problem at the pelican crossing on Orchard Park Avenue where it turns into Robslee Road. Cars regularly drive through the crossing which is badly located. She suggested that the crossing could be moved so that it is not so close to the junction or that a lollipop lady could be allocated to that crossing. Cllr Wallace said that he would look at this matter. A pedestrian crossing was also suggested.
K. Kelly asked whether a zebra crossing could be installed beside the overflow car park. G. Boyle replied that there is the potential for some kind of road markings there and that we will be reviewing all these issues with ERC following a recent response from them on various issues raised. 
M. O'Reilly referred to the increased traffic on Wednesdays and Fridays when Woodfarm and St Ninian's finish early. She suggested that this information might be included in the information guide for new P1 parents.
G. Boyle referred to the planned extension to the WEC and said that Professor Hussain would hopefully be able to attend the next meeting of the PC to give further information on this project. 
Transition
C. Jamieson explained that the link corridor was on track to be finished by the end of the Easter holidays. Meetings had taken place regarding landscaping and an architect had produced drawings and some idea of price had been provided by quantity surveyors. He said that money would have to be raised through a mixture of fundraising and applying for grants as the school had not been successful in its capital bid. Some workers from Roukenglen park would be able to come to work with pupils in smaller projects such as planting, both in the greenhouse which has been installed in the Chestnut Garden and in the school's allotment in Eastwood Park.
Clark Contracts will plant grass seed when it withdraws from the site. R. Spooner asked about drainage of the area. C. Jamieson replied that there is already some drainage system in place because of the huts and that new drainage has been installed at the corridor area but that there is none in the central area. 
C. McCudden asked about the cost of any landscaping work. G. Boyle said that the PC had only been given ballpark figures to allow for discussion on priorities at this stage. She added that no money had been left over from the original budget.
K. Kelly asked why the capital bid had not been successful and whether it could be presented again. C. Jamieson explained that the bid is put forward to the council and is rated in relation to other bids. Another application can be made. 
C. McCudden asked whether parents with any building expertise could contribute. C. Jamieson said that parents could be involved in planting and smaller projects but that any construction must be carried out through the Property and Technical Services Departments. He added that the money raised by the PSA through the year (including the Christmas and Summer fetes) is used by the school but  that most  other fundraising done by the school throughout the year is for charity (eg for the Lenten and advent charities). However, it may be possible to focus some school fundraising towards this project in future..
P. Hessett asked about the £40,000 that had been allocated for the WEC. Cllr Wallace said that that money had been allocated from the Environmental and Parks budgets. He explained that the extension of the WEC was likely to have an impact on parking and that the money had been set aside to alleviate that problem. 
K. Kelly asked whether there had been any overspend on the construction of the corridor. Cllr Wallace said that the cost of the additional time taken to complete the project had been met by Clark Contracts. 
G. Bhatti asked if the path leading up to Glenwood nursery would be returned to its original position by Clark Contracts. R. Spooner queried the quality of the tarmac in the current path. C. Jamieson said that this had not been discussed but that a new path would be created from the tower to the huts. The two huts will be removed over the summer. 
K. Kelly said that the school had applied for a grant from Wholefoods.
Parental Involvement
The school is seeking to continue to improve communication with parents as a result of the questionnaire. Suggestions made by the PC have been taken to staff and there have been discussions on what to include in the school's Improvement Plan. The Transfer policy has been finalised within the cluster. This information will be put onto the website. New initiatives will be agreed with staff and time will be allocated for the achievement of those. 
A. Forsyth asked whether Glow was still being used. C. Jamieson said that the system had recently been improved and that B. Docherty would be training staff on use of the new system. 
A. Thomson said that it is important that parents are given notice of school events well in advance. C. Jamieson said that he hoped to improve this. C. McCudden said that all the dates of events could be put into the homework diaries. C. Jamieson said that the dates for some events are not known until after diaries are printed. 
E. Holland mentioned that the choir had been delayed returning from the Glasgow Music Festival and that this was updated on Twitter. She suggested that the information could be communicated in a different way for those parents who do not access Twitter. 
Achievements and Successes
The success of the school choir at the Glasgow Music Festival was recognised.
J. Heraghty said that the P3 Egyptian Show had been a great success. J. McGrotty said that Mrs Pickering had developed it.
C. McCudden said she had enjoyed the Chinese Showcase afternoon for P5 parents. 
K. Kelly said the chef who had visited the school as part of the Farm to Fork project had given the children some great ideas and had encouraged them to try new things.
Headteacher's Report
The religious advisor for the Paisley Diocese would be visiting the school to speak about the new relationship education course, God's Loving Plan. It replaces the Education for Love course and contains some sensitive information at the P6 and P7 levels. M. O'Reilly suggested that parents should be made aware that there is sensitive material as they might be more inclined to attend the meeting. C. Jamieson said that headteachers are required to give parents the chance to view the material.
There is to be a meeting regarding the Lockerbie Manor trip.
P6 are to perform the Easter Cantata on Wednesday 1st April, with the school choir performing beforehand. 
The school will be reassessed for its Green Flag status. This will include looking at litter across the whole school area. 
As part of the Rights Respecting School initiative, some children have been learning about Anne Frank.
OLM came second in the cluster K'nex Challenge.
Some members of staff are being trained to help out with the cycling proficiency programme, Bikeability. R. Spooner asked about security for the bikes. The bikes will be housed / kept outside the janitor's office where there is a CCTV camera. 
J. Connor, a member of the cleaning staff, is retiring. There will be a presentation for her.
The PVG process has been taken over by ERC but the school will cover the cost of anyone it nominates for PVG registration, prioritizing those who are able to help out regularly due to costs involved. PVG would no longer be required on more ad hoc activities such as walks to the park / mass where  teachers would also be present. Anyone who has disclosure or a previous PVG can be updated for a reduced cost of £18.
AOCB
A. Forsyth said that an email would be sent round to PC members looking for volunteers to be trained to be able to take part in selection committees in the recruitment of new deputes. This training needs to be updated every two years.
C. Bowes said that the First Reconciliation services had been lovely.
Thanks were expressed for J. Connor's contribution to the school.
C. McCudden asked whether it would be possible to have sibling photos when the school photos were being taken. C. Jamieson said that this had been organised. 
J. Heraghty spoke about Parents Evenings and said that it was sometimes difficult to have a look at the displays in the classrooms. C. Jamieson said this can be addressed, perhaps by inviting parents in to look around at another time. He added that there had been Dutch visitors in the school who had been highly impressed both by the displays in the classrooms and by the pupils who had been great ambassadors for the school.
G. Boyle raised the issue, on behalf of other parents, of the road conditions at the top of Berryhill Drive and the potholes in the Woodfarm Pavilion car park. Cllr Wallace said he would bring this matter up with the Roads Department.
Date of next meeting: Thursday 30th April
